Principal's Report 6/14/2016

Lyndeborough Central School/Florence Rideout School

- The Wilton Gregg Free Library Youth Librarian Stephanie Loiselle and the Lyndborough J.A. Tarbell Librarian Brenda Cassidy, promoted their respective Summer Reading programs to students at both Lyndeborough Central School and Florence Rideout Elementary School. The Summer Reading kick-off event at Florence Rideout included entertainment by story teller/author Keith Munslow. Clifford the Big Red Dog made an appearance at Lyndeborough Central School.
- The annual *Celebration of Learning* was held at Florence Rideout Elementary School on Thursday, May 26th. Students demonstrated their knowledge of curriculum by sharing their projects in writing, technology, math, science and social studies. The event was well attended by families and was coordinated with the annual *PTO Spring Raffle and Potluck Dinner*.
- Annual end-of-year *Field Day* events were held at both Florence Rideout Elementary School and Lyndeborough Central School on June 3rd and June 7th respectively. Fun games and activities were planned by parent volunteers *Jessica Murphy* and *Susan Ciatto at FRES* and Kindergarten teachers *Nicole Dane* and *Vicki Macpherson* at LCS. Thank you to the PTO for sponsoring these fun events.
- The annual *Talent Show* organized by **Giselle Dailey**, **Trish Polson**, and **Stacy Salisbury** featuring our 3rd, 4th, and 5th grade students was a huge success. Students were provided an opportunity to display their many talents and entertain students, staff and parents.
- Marks closed on Friday, June 5th and *Report Cards* will be distributed on the last day of school Wednesday, June 8th. Students will receive their 2016-17 classroom assignment with their report card.
- A *Graduation Ceremony* for Fifth Grade students at Florence Rideout Elementary School was held the evening of Tuesday, June 7th. This year was the first to have graduates from both Wilton and Lyndeborough. We are all very proud of what they have accomplished!
- Mrs. Tara Roper 4th grade teacher has offered her resignation as her family is relocating to Georgia. Mrs. Roper has taught 4th grade students within our district since 2012. We will miss her enthusiasm for teaching, her ability to fully engage our students, and positive outlook.

Respectfully submitted,

Timothy O'Connell